PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 
From the Parish Council Meeting held 4th November 2010 in the Village Hall
Whiteparish Memorial Centre
Planning permission for the applications regarding the existing village hall and the new Memorial Centre have been passed by theSouthern Area Planning Committee which met on the 28th October 2010. The PC wish to thank all the villagers who turned out to support the applications, the volume of people will have bolstered the applications.
The project team will be drawing together a business plan for the construction of the Memorial Centre.

The Memorial Centre will from now on be discussed near the beginning of each PC meeting. The PC wish to encourage members of the public to attend and will be pleased to listen to their opinions.
The PC also wish to express their thanks to our County Councillor, Richard Britton, for all his help during the planning application process.
Traffic & Pedestrian Access to the School
Councillor S.Campbell presented an extremely well thought out and constructed presentation regarding traffic problems, made by children at the primary school. The PC was impressed with the hard work and effort that had been out into the project. One of the children’s conclusions was that a footpath around the back of the church would increase their safety during their walk to school. As part of the Memorial centre, there are plans for a footpath which the children will be able to use for this purpose.

Grass Cutting at the Memorial Ground.
The PC voted and agreed to contribute to the grass cutting costs at the Memorial Ground for the 2011/2012 grass cutting season.

Speeding
The PC will be continuing to work towards eradicating speeding issues through the village, despite the significant reduction in funding in this area. The PC will be investigating the possibility of installing a red gate way at the Romsey end of the village.

Noticeboard
The PC is currently looking into the possibilities of replacing or restoring the current Parish Noticeboard. This will include the new Parish Council logo when this has been finalised.


Parish Clerk
The present Parish Clerk has resigned. The Parish Council are seeking a replacement to start in the New Year.
Flooding on Dean Lane

A member of the public raised concerns over the repeated flooding at Dean Lane and the length of time this problem has been occurring for. The PC will be chasing Wiltshire Council to open the blocked drains and clear them to hopefully alleviate the problem.

Surface Condition of Common Road
A member of the public voiced concerns over the broken road surface on Common Road. The road is deteriorating continually and the PC agreed to take concerns to Wiltshire Council.

Parish Council Vacancy
As an election has not been called for to fulfill the vacancy for a Parish Councillor, the PC may co-opt a new Councillor at the next meeting, to be held on 16th December 2010.

Next Meeting
There were three Members of the Public present at the meeting, and villagers are very welcome to attend the next meeting which is at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 16th December 2010 in the village hall. Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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